
10 DOWNING STREET

THE PRIME MINISTER 2 April 1982

I am deeply grateful for your invitation to me to visit

Canada on the occasion of the Proclamation of the Constitution

Act, 1982, by Her Majesty The Queen. I would have much liked to

be with you on this historic occasion, but greatly regret that

my commitments here will not allow this. My thoughts will be

with you and Canada at the time.

I very much hope that an opportunity to take up your earlier

invitation will occur in the not too distant future because, like

you, I am keen that the new era in the relations between our two

countries should be put to the best possible use. I shall be in

touch when I can see a possibility of making a visit.

The Right Honourable Pierre E. Trudeau, P.C., M.P.


